

Grafton High School

Home of the Black Hawks

Scott Mantei, Principal

Kevin Moore, Associate Principal / Athletic Director

Dear Grafton High School Athletes and Parents/Guardians,

Hello! My name is Kevin Moore, the new Associate Principal/Athletic Director here at Grafton High School. I'm very excited for the upcoming school year and being a part of Black Hawk athletics.

In an effort to make the registration process more efficient, we have instituted the use of a "Red Card" system to ensure that athletes have all of their necessary papers turned in before the athlete's season begins. According to WIAA policy and the School District of Grafton policy, each athlete needs to have submitted six different pieces of information to Grafton High School before they can participate in a sport. The six pieces of information are:

- 1. \$50 Athletic fee- This fee is for the first sport the athlete participates in during the school year. \$50 Athletic fee for a second sport during the school year. (max of \$100 per year with a \$250 per family max) Checks made payable to GHS-Athletics.
- 2. *Activity Code- Each Athlete and his/her parent/guardian must read and sign the Code **EACH SCHOOL YEAR.**
- 3. *Physical Card- Each athlete must have a current physical card. A physical done on or after **April 1** is good for the next two years.
- 4. Blue Card- Physician's release card. This card authorizes your student to be treated by any licensed physician available in the event of any emergency arising while participating in a Grafton Public School sponsored trip or activity.
- 5. *WIAA High School Athletic Eligibility Information Bulletin- This Bulletin provides useful information regarding participation in WIAA sponsored athletics and must be signed **EACH SCHOOL YEAR.**
- 6. *WIAA Concussion Law Agreement- Must be submitted **EACH SCHOOL YEAR**.

The "Red Card" system will require that each athlete turn all of his/her paperwork into the Grafton High School Athletic Office. We DO NOT want the information turned into coaches or others. Our desire is to reduce the "number of hands" that touch the paperwork and therefore reduce the potential for losing the paperwork. Once the athlete has turned all of his/her information into the Grafton High School Athletic Office, the athlete will be given a "Red Card". The athlete will then give the "Red Card" to his/her coach. Only when the coach receives the "Red Card" will the athlete be allowed to participate. This process will eliminate the coach from having to keep track of the six different pieces of paperwork.

* These forms are available on the athletic page of our website

Thank you,

Kevin Moore

Associate Principal/Athletic Director

Grafton High School Go Grafton, Go Great!

1950 Washington Street Grafton, WI 53024 (262) 376-5500 **Web Site:** ghs.grafton.k12.wi.us **Twitter:** @GraftonHISchool

@GraftonHIHawks